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Indirect Cost Policy for Project Proposals and Contracts 
The purpose of the Tony “George” Polillo Research fund is to enhance and promote a further understanding of turfgrass science through unbiased and independent research projects that have a direct benefit to the Central Illinois Golf Course Superintendents’ Association's members.  The funds were raised directly by the members of the association with the understanding that the funds will be for research purposes only. The budget for each proposal should reflect only the expenses directly required for research portion of the project.  Any costs outside of the direct costs of the project are deemed indirect costs and should not be included within the proposal.  Types of costs not covered under direct costs include, but are not limited to:  institutional and departmental administrative expenses (including salaries, wages and fringe payments), institutional and departmental information technology expenses (which includes both direct costs for equipment purchase, as well as indirect usage costs), accounting and legal services, Human Resources staff expense; utilities, phones, internet, and office supplies.  All proposals must also include detailed justification of how the costs within each proposal directly correlate to the specific research project under consideration. The Association’s Board of Directors will review each budget individually for the appropriateness of the direct costs being requested.


